
California Air Resources Board (CARB) Regulations 
 

All of our vendors are expected to be aware that Pep Boys relies on your expertise about the 
products which we purchase from you.  This includes your expertise regarding any federal, state 
or local regulations which apply to those products.   
 
The CARB Regulations apply to a wide range of products, including products with engines, such 
as generators and scooters, as well as catalytic converters and aftermarket parts.  
 
If we are purchasing any products from your company which are subject to CARB Regulations, it 
is our expectation that you will work with your Pep Boys’ partner to ensure that each such 
product either (1) meets the CARB requirements, including as applicable that the product is the 
subject of a CARB Executive Order; or (2) is restricted for sale in California. 
 
For any products which you supply to Pep Boys which you have not identified to us as 
subject to CARB Regulations, we will understand that per paragraph 6 of Pep Boys’ 
Terms and Conditions, which are a part of the agreement you entered into with Pep Boys, 
you are representing and warranting to Pep Boys that such product is not subject to the 
CARB Regulations. 


